
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 
  

  
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

  
  

 
  

 
 

  
 

 
 

 
   

  
  

 

SAN FRANCISCO 
AIRPORT COMMISSION 

Special Advisory Committee 
to Consider and Recommend Action on the 

Nomination of Edwin M. Lee for Naming or Dedication 
at the San Francisco International Airport 

MEETING MINUTES 

Tuesday, November 20, 2018 

11:00 A.M. 

San Francisco International Airport 
Louis A. Turpen Aviation Museum and Library 

International Terminal, Departures Level (Third Floor), A-side 

The San Francisco Airport Commission’s Special Advisory Committee to Consider and 
Recommend Action on the Nomination of Edwin M. Lee for Naming or Dedication at 
the San Francisco International Airport will meet to inspect real property outside the 

geographic territory of the City and County of San Francisco. 
Public Notice issued on November 5, 2018. 

COMMITTEE MEMBERS 
Larry Mazzola (Chair), Linda S. Crayton, Anni Chung, 

Melinda Yee Franklin, Eleanor Johns, John L. Martin, Anthony Ribera, 
Peter A. Stern, and Candace Sue 



 

 

 
   

        
     

   
 

    
  

 
 

   
   

  
   

  
 

      
      

 

  
       

   
    

        
 

 
 

   
   

 
 

   
     

 

  
 
 

 
 

  
 

      
  
  

 
   

   
  

     
  

 

  
  

   

    
   

 
  

 
 

  

ABOUT THE MEETING 
Each agenda action item and certain discussion items may be supported by documents which may include written communications to members of 
the Special Advisory Committee (Committee) and staff reports. Agenda documents may be obtained by calling the Airport Commission Secretary 
at 650-821-5042 or visiting https://www.flysfo.com/naming-policycommittee. The Commission Secretary has a limited number of copies at the 
meeting.  If a copy is unavailable at the meeting, the requested document(s) will be mailed, emailed, or faxed the same day. 

Any materials distributed to members of the Committee within 72 hours of the meeting or after the agenda packet has been delivered to the 
members are available for inspection at the Airport Commission Office at San Francisco International Airport, 5th Floor, International Terminal, G 
side during regular business hours. 

Members of the public who wish to address the Committee are asked to fill out a “Request to Speak” form, located next to the speaker’s microphone. 
Please submit the form to the Commission Secretary.  For items on the agenda, speakers will be called after the discussion by the Committee but 
before the vote.  Each speaker is allowed one opportunity per calendar item to address the Committee for a period of up to two (2) minutes.  For 
items not on the agenda, but within the Committee’s jurisdiction, speakers will be called under “New Business,” the public comment portion of the 
calendar. Again, speakers will be given up to two (2) minutes. 

All cell phones, pagers or other similar sound-producing devices must be turned off during Committee meetings; “silent mode” is prohibited as the 
device may interfere with the recording system.  The Chair may order the removal of any person responsible for the use of a cell phone, pager, or 
other similar electronic device. 

DISABILITY ACCESS 
Louis A. Turpen Aviation Museum and Library is wheelchair accessible. The BART station at SFO is in the International Terminal, Departures Level. 
Exit the BART station and cross the Main Hall past the airline ticket counters toward Boarding Area A. Just before the security check point entrance 
at Boarding A, turn to the left and proceed to the Aviation Museum and Library entrance. Caltrain is another accessible option. Take Caltrain from 
San Francisco to Millbrae. At Millbrae station take SamTrans Route SFO to the International Terminal. There is also accessible parking in the 
International or Domestic garages. 

For American Sign Language interpreters or use of a reader during a meeting, please contact the Commission Secretary at 650-821-5042 at least 
two business days before a meeting.  Assisted listening devices are available upon request. See the Commission Secretary at the meeting for 
assistance.  A driver's license or other photo I.D. is required in order to check out the device.  Large print copies of the agenda can be made 
available by contacting the Commission Secretary's Office at least two business days in advance of need. 

In order to assist the City's efforts to accommodate persons with severe allergies, environmental illnesses, multiple chemical sensitivity or related 
disabilities, attendees at public meetings are reminded that other attendees may be sensitive to various chemical based products. Please help the 
City accommodate these individuals. 

KNOW YOUR RIGHTS UNDER THE SUNSHINE ORDINANCE 
Government’s duty is to serve the public, reaching its decisions in full view of the public. Commissions, boards, councils and City and County agencies 
exist to conduct the people’s business.  This ordinance assures that deliberations are conducted before the people and that City operations are open 
to the people’s review. 

For more information on your rights under the Sunshine Ordinance (Chapter 67 of the San Francisco Administrative Code), to receive a free copy of 
the Ordinance, or to report a violation of the Ordinance, contact the Sunshine Ordinance Task Force by telephone at 415-554-7724, by facsimile at 
415-544-5163, or by e-mail at SOTF@sfgov.org. The Sunshine Ordinance Task Force Office is located in City Hall, Room 244, 1 Dr. Carlton B. 
Goodlett Place, San Francisco, CA 94102-4689.  Copies of the Ordinance can also be obtained from the San Francisco Public Library and on the 
City’s website at http://www.sfgov.org/sunshine/. 

LOBBYIST ORDINANCE 
Individuals that influence or attempt to influence local policy or administrative action may be required by the San Francisco Lobbyist Ordinance 
(San Francisco Campaign and Government Conduct Code Sections 2.100-2.160) to register and report lobbying activity.  For more information about 
the Lobbyist Ordinance, please contact the Ethics Commission at 25 Van Ness Avenue, Suite 220, San Francisco, CA 94102, phone 415-252-3100, 
FAX  415-252-3113 and website: http://www.sfgov.org/ethics/. 
a later court challenge, a litigant may be limited to raising only those issues previously raised at a hearing on the project or in written 
correspondence delivered to the Board of Supervisors, Planning Commission, Planning Department or other City board, commission or 
department at, or prior to, such hearing, or as part of the appeal hearing process on the CEQA decision. 

CALIFORNIA ENVIRONMENTAL QUALITY ACT (CEQA) PROCEDURES 
CEQA Appeal Rights under Chapter 31 of the San Francisco Administrative Code:  If the Commission’s action on a project constitutes the Approval 
Action for that project (as defined in S.F. Administrative Code Chapter 31, as amended, Board of Supervisors Ordinance Number 161-13), then the 
CEQA determination prepared in support of that Approval Action is thereafter subject to appeal within the time frame specified in S.F. 
Administrative Code Section 31.16.  This appeal is separate from and in addition to an appeal of an action on a project. Typically, an appeal must be 
filed within 30 calendar days of the Approval Action for a project that has received an exemption or negative declaration pursuant to CEQA.  For 
information on filing an appeal under Chapter 31, contact the Clerk of the Board of Supervisors at City Hall, 1 Dr. Carlton B. Goodlett Place, Room 
244, San Francisco, CA 94102, or call (415) 554-5184.  If the Planning Department’s Environmental Review Officer has deemed a project to be exempt 
from further environmental review, an exemption determination has been prepared and can be obtained on-line at http://www.sf-
planning.org/index.aspx?page=3447. Under CEQA, in a later court challenge, a litigant may be limited to raising only those issues previously raised 
at a hearing on the project or in written correspondence delivered to the Board of Supervisors, Planning Commission, Planning Department or other 
City board, commission or department at, or prior to, such hearing, or as part of the appeal hearing process on the CEQA decision. 

https://www.flysfo.com/naming-policycommittee
mailto:SOTF@sfgov.org.
http://www.sfgov.org/sunshine/
http://www.sfgov.org/ethics/
http://www.sf-planning.org/index.aspx?page=3447
http://www.sf-planning.org/index.aspx?page=3447


  

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

  
 

 
  

  
  

 
 

 
  

 
 

  
 

 
 

 
   

 
   

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

  
 
 
  

     
 

 

SPECIAL ADVISORY COMMITTEE 
MEETING MINUTES 

Tuesday, November 20, 2018 

ORDER OF BUSINESS 

CALL TO ORDER 

President Mazzola said this is the second meeting of the Advisory Committee to name 
or dedicate at the airport. I want to thank the committee for coming here, thank 
everybody who’s out in the audience for being here. And later after we have the agenda 
to discuss some items, we’ll take a tour. You’re all welcome to follow us on the tour, if 
you wish, and look at some spots. We’ll start again with the self-introductory of the 
people on the committee. Anni, you want to start? 

I’m Anni Chung representing Self Help for the Elderly and also the API Council and also 
a lot of our committee members are here today to support the renaming of the 
International Terminal after Mayor Ed Lee. 

I’m Linda Crayton, San Francisco Airport Commission Vice President. 

Good morning, Melinda Yee Franklin, Managing Director of Corporate and Government 
Affairs of United Airlines. 

I’m Larry Mazzola, President of the Airport Commission. 

Good morning, I’m Eleanor Johns and I’m a member of the Airport Commission. 

Good morning, I’m Tony Ribera, I’m a professor of Public Administration at the 
University of San Francisco and I’m the retired Police Chief of San Francisco. 

Good morning, Peter Stern, I’m a member of the San Francisco International Airport 
Commission. 

Good morning, Corina Monzón, Airport Commission Secretary. 

President Mazzola said and for the record, will you call the roll? 

ROLL CALL 
Present: Larry Mazzola 

Anni Chung 
Linda Crayton 
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Melinda Franklin 
Eleanor Johns 
Anthony Ribera 
Peter Stern 

Absent: John Martin 
Candace Sue 

ADOPTION OF MINUTES Meeting of October 16, 2018 

The October 16, 2018 minutes were adopted unanimously. 

DEFINITION OF NAMING VS. DEDICATING – Sheryl Bregman, Airport General 
Counsel, Presentation and Discussion 

My name is Sheryl Bregman and I’m the Airport General Counsel from the City 
Attorney's Office and at the last meeting the committee requested some clarification 
around the definition of naming versus dedicating, as set forth in the policy. Basically, 
the airport naming policy at paragraph five provides a distinction between naming and 
dedicating. In some ways it's a distinction without a difference, but the distinction is a 
practical one. Naming, typically, and the distinction again is based on past practices for 
the areas within the airport that has been named or dedicated in the past, and basically 
be broken into two categories. Named areas are discreet identifiable locations such as a 
building or a specific room within the building. And those are things like the Berman 
Reflection Room that's currently named at the airport and the Mel Leong treatment 
plant. Those are distinct discrete areas or discrete facilities, I should say. Dedication is 
more of a general space or area such as an entryway, an aisle or a thoroughfare. The T2 
concourse is an example. That concourse was built for Bill Coblentz and it's dedicated to 
Bill Coblentz, just because it is such a general area and not delineated by a particular 
outline of a room. Again, the distinction is based on a past practice and it has practical 
implications for the effect of the commemoration and it all is reflective of the policy and 
the priority that said in the policy for the imperative of maintaining wayfinding, 
simplicity, and logic. Alpha numeric locations within the airport, the terminals, the 
concourses, the gate numbers must retain their alphanumeric name in order so that 
they can, passengers can find their way through the logic of the airport and the 
signage, but they can be dedicated in whole or in part and that's as stated in the policy. 
The expression of the significance and where the distinction is really is minimal, is as 
between how the honors is expressed. So the significance of the commemoration need 
not be different between what something is named or something that's 
commemorated, I mean something that is dedicated, sorry. There can be signage, 
there can be museum displays and all of that, which is within the discretion of the 
director to determine how the honor is expressed, but being whether something is 

Minutes, November 20, 2018, Page 4 



  

 
   

   
 

    
   

 
 
 

     
  

 
  

  
   

  
     

  
  

   
      

     
 

    
    

   
     

  
 

  
  

  
   

  
 

     
   

   
  

  
    

      
    

   

named officially or dedicated does not necessarily mean that one is less than the other. 
It's just the distinction based on the logic and the wayfinding for the airport and the 
operational necessities that the airport has to manage its passengers. 

President Mazzola said alright, thank you for that definition. Committee members have 
any questions on the difference here between naming and dedicating. Okay, no 
questions. Thank you. 

POTENTIAL DEDICATION/NAMING OPPORTUNITIES – Judi Mosqueda, Airport 
Director of Project Management, Presentation and Discussion 

Good Morning Committee members. I'm Judi Mosqueda, Director of Project 
Management with the Airport. Since our last meeting, we've been given some thought 
to if we were to honor Ed Lee here at the international airport, how could we do it. I 
have a brief PowerPoint presentation this morning looking at four different locations 
that could honor Ed Lee, each in their own distinct way. Some that may appeal to you 
more than others. Our walking tour after this presentation will be centered around 
these four locations. We will walk you through each one of them, talk briefly about the 
qualities that are inherent to the existing architecture, how it could work for this honor 
and get your feedback for it. So with that, the first proposal, option one, is called the 
future consolidated checkpoint project. In the International Terminal, this is a floor plan 
of the departures level. We'd have plans in the future to consolidate the checkpoints. 
We currently have two, one on each side for boarding area A and one for boarding area 
G. We have plans to consolidate it to the center of the building for better passenger 
flow and better uses post security. So in this current proposal, there is a plan to use an 
existing quiet area, just at the back of the departures hall, to recognize Ed Lee. In this 
zone there is an existing, what we call a living room with seating for passengers, and 
there's an artwork, existing artwork, art piece at the back of this living room done by a 
Korean immigrant to the United States. What we are proposing is to tell the story of Ed 
Lee’s life and contributions, whatever the committee recommends, on the walls of this 
living room area. It's an area that passengers use as they come to the International 
Terminal. If they don't need to go post-security right away, you can often find them and 
we will find them today hanging out in this living room zone. This option is one of the 
opportunities that has more wall space and gives us the opportunity to tell a more in 
depth story of Ed Lee’s contributions to the City of San Francisco. This is an example of 
what one of those walls might look like. Please don't get focused in on images that 
we're representing in our proposals or how they're represented on the walls. That will 
be subject to further design and input from the committee. What you're seeing here are 
just very early studies of how and what locations work in the international terminal and 
how they could potentially work for your, for your help. The second option, we're 
calling the international terminal departures hall. In this location, you will see it at the 
big wooden wall in the center of the departures hall. We're proposing to recognize Ed 
Lee across our big wooden wall. This is probably the most prominent of the four options 
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that we will talk to you about today. It recognizes Edward M. Lee Departures Hall in a 
more visible location in some of the others. However, it's kind of a high level statement 
with less of a personal story. As part of this, we will use one of the walls just underneath 
this sign, to tell a bit of the story of Ed Lee. This proposal would embed some plaques in 
the walls, also in an area where passengers do often sit and many passengers walk past 
on the way to the checkpoint, to tell the story of Ed. The third option is a curbside 
option. We have two locations on the front of the international terminal departures 
level where we could recognize Ed Lee in a very traditional, as you drive up to the 
building, one end or the other end of the curb side. What we're proposing is we have 
these spaces that don't have a lot of current use right now, but are the first view. At this 
end is the first view as you drive up to the departures hall, we could do something on 
that end or alternatively this is the entrance to BART as well as a drop-off zone for 
curbside access to the departures hall. One location or the other could be used to 
recognize Ed Lee. And then the fourth option is on the arrivals level. As passengers exit 
Customs and Border Protection and come out, their first meeting point with meeters 
and greeters. We're proposing to create a living room zone for all arriving passengers 
and the people waiting for them. What we would do is we would recognize Ed Lee on 
the three columns. There's two exits from Customs and Border Protection, so we would 
use the three columns to capture passengers from both exits, tell a bit of the story of Ed 
Lee, and then in the seating area just behind it, we would really like to turn this area 
into much more of a living room feeling than what you have there currently. Right now, 
what we have is tandem seating along the back side. We would like to turn the columns 
and the seating area into something that feels like a living room that it gives us the 
opportunity to tell the story of Ed’s contributions once again, but what we like about 
this or one of the options, what’s nice about this scenario is it is an international arriving 
passengers first view of San Francisco, first entry point into San Francisco and a 
potentially recognizing him here could be a good option. Next slide. We have a couple 
of different things we've been studying in terms of how we would label it. Potentially it 
is right over the exits where passengers are exiting or conversely it could be done on the 
living room side, on the front facade of the building. These are things that we will study 
as we move forward. So as we looked at the international terminal over this past 
month, these were the four locations that we thought best recognized or best could be 
used to recognize Ed Lee. There are other options, maybe not as good, but we would 
be happy to hear if on our walkthrough today, if you have other ideas on where it could 
be, we would be happy to hear that. All of these need further study and further 
development pending your input. 

President Mazzola said All right, thank you. Committee members, any questions in 
regards to this report? 

Anni Chung said can an option be put forth the arrival and departure hall and rename 
both inside as well as outside after Mayor Ed Lee. Because our committee and our 
community have looking at different options, and we were wondering whether this is 
right time or good time to at least mentioned that the Mayor Tom Bradley International 
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Terminal had both inside as well as outside signage depicting the renaming of the 
international terminal in LAX after Tom Bradley, and it would be one example that our 
community would really like to ask the committee as well as the commission to 
consider. Thank you. 

Judi Mosqueda said we would be looking for input from the committee as we work 
through options over time. What I'm hearing is a request to recognize that label inside 
and outside, potentially departures and arrivals. We would be looking for input from the 
committee as to what the recommendation is. 

President Mazzola said and we hear you loud and clear. We will be discussing that 
proposal and see what we can do about it. Okay? Any other questions by the 
committee here? Right. Thank you for the report. Corina, what do we have next? 

Corina said next is item number six, international terminals sight tour. In an effort to 
keep the committee members together, we'll ask the committee members to walk 
outside. We have electric carts that will take you to the four locations. For the members 
of the public, our request is to meet you over here outside by the globe. We're going to 
have staff that will take you to the four locations. We also have maps that are sitting on 
the table over by the fruit bowl. Maps are available to anyone as well as masks. We have 
N95 masks because we will be spending a little bit of time outside as Judi was showing 
one of the locations is the curb side for the departures level. So if you'd like N95 masks 
please help yourself to that. And I think that’s it, President Mazzola, regarding the item 
number six, but I think Commissioner Crayton has a question. 

Linda Crayton said I did want to say something. I want to first acknowledge the airport 
for the work that they've done to come up with some suggestions and to make it really 
real or what it would look like and what they need. There's a lot of work went into this. 
So now I really need to acknowledge them for that because I really do appreciate, once I 
saw what it would look like, you know, it just made my eyes open and I got excited. I 
don't know about you, but I don't know how you couldn't be excited. But uh, and I'm 
really old so that's saying something, but I wanted to say I want to whoever did this 
work, you did a good job, you did a lot of work, a lot of thought went into this to try to 
because you're trying to do the right thing and I thank God for you. This is a wonderful 
example of what we really can do when we work together. So for that team that did it, 
you did a wonderful job. I just needed to compliment you. Thank you so much. 

Melinda Franklin stated can I ask one question as well that triggered me? Is it possible? 
It's a little bit of what Anni was saying. Can it be a potential combination of one or two 
of the options that you laid out? Because I liked a couple of them and I didn’t like a 
couple of them and I want to see them up close, but I think there could be a more 
holistic approach, so we don't necessarily have to just choose one. Is that a possibility? 

President Mazzola said sure that’s a possibility. I think we're just getting started and 
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this is just really the first attempt at looking at sights, and when we meet on the 18th, 
we'll discuss all the proposals that each committee member has and then we'll continue 
to discuss it. So anything is possible. Ok? 

Commissioner Johns stated I was just curious. I also want to thank staff for this 
presentation. I think it's an excellent beginning. I am actually just curious and I don't 
need an answer today about the financing of any of these or any combination of them, 
and what the total cost and impact would be on the airport, the budget, etc. It's just 
something in the back of my mind. I'm always practical about that, so I just wanted to 
make that statement. 

President Mazzola said okay. I have a speaker from the public, but anybody, any other 
committee member wants to say anything? All right, I have a speaker here. 

Linda Crayton said and where are the forms if you want to speak? Who has the forms? 

President Mazzola said there's more forms at the podium if you want it to speak. So this 
one is Wayne Lee. Did I say it right? Okay. 

Wayne Lee said Mr. President, Commissioners and Advisory Committee members. My 
name is Wayne Lee. I'm currently the Vice Mayor of Millbrae and soon-to-be mayor in 
about a couple of weeks. I first met Mayor Ed Lee when I was mayor last time and it was 
a special occasion, and at that time Mayor Lee invited me to attend some international 
meetings with other cities, mostly in the pacific rim. And he did a bunch of things like 
that, including getting other electives in the immediate Bay Area together. He was the 
man who had a vision of making San Francisco Bay Area greater than what it is. And I 
can tell you that we're the 16th largest economy in the world. Maybe he is not solely 
responsible for that. I'd like to think that he had a hand in that. And I think that he 
would, his name on the International Terminal would signify to the world that we 
recognize that the San Francisco Airport is a place where people come and do business 
and visit. We’re accepting, and we're also very inclusive of the world. And I think that 
was part of what Ed Lee was trying to do, was to bring our name San Francisco. We're 
not give us a uniqueness, and I can tell you traveling around the world, they know who 
Ed Lee is. They know who Mayor Ed Lee is because they say, oh, you must be his 
brother. No, I’m just mini Mayor Lee. But the point is I encourage you to support, and I 
thank you for looking into this and it's not a Chinese thing, it’s not an ethnicity thing. It 
is what he represents, which is someone who was inclusive, someone who had a big 
vision, somebody who wants to make this city, this town, this airport a place where 
people come and see that we want to be an open city to the world, not just to the 
Peninsula Bay Area, but to the world. Um, and in that respect, Millbrae is very 
interested in wanting to be the brother. We're like, we're like the, you know, the little 
brother of the airport. And we hope in that way that we also have stronger ties to the 
airport and we become just as close. Thank you for your time. 
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President Mazzola said thank you for your comments. Anybody else? Informally. You 
don't have to have a card in. I don’t care. Anybody else? Okay, so we're going to then 
proceed. And we're going to announce that our next meeting is December 18th, and 
that will be held at City Hall and public notice will go out about that. 

Corina Monzón said and President Mazzola, just to clarify, after the tour, we will come 
back. We still have item number 7, the additional discussion after the tour. 

Corina said that way, the committee members, if after they’ve seen the tour, if they 
have additional questions, that’s an opportunity to have that discussion. 

President Mazzola said all right, thank you. Thanks for your attention and we’ll 
proceed. 

INTERNATIONAL TERMINAL (IT) SITE TOUR – Judi Mosqueda, Airport Director of 
Project Management, Presentation 

Airport staff took Committee members and members of the public to the following 
locations: 

i. IT Consolidated Checkpoint Project/Lounge 
ii. IT Departures Hall 

iii. IT Departures Curb, South Side Terminal Entrance 
iv. IT Customs Arrivals Hall 

At the completion of the tour the Committee members, Airport staff, and members of 
the public returned to the Museum to continue the meeting. President Mazzola 
welcomed everybody back from the tour and stated I want to thank everybody at the 
airport for the tour. I think it was well worth it. Now we're back here to have the 
discussion. Corina, you have to call item 7 for the record. 

DISCUSSION AND POSSIBLE ACTION 
Anticipated discussion concerning potential recommendation and possible action to 
schedule future meetings. 

President Mazzola said so we're on item 7 Committee, and that is for discussion from us 
versus the public sector. So anybody have any discussion now that they finish the tour. I 
can pass this mic, just let me know. 

Anni Chung said thank you Mr. Chair. So I want to thank Judi and the design team, like 
going out to see the four options give us a clear understanding of what each one 
means. So thank you very much for that. So again, I want to little bit reflect back on 

Minutes, November 20, 2018, Page 9 



  

           
     

     
   

    
 

 
  

     
   

    
  

 
   

      
  

 
 

     
    

 
 

  
   

   
     

 
    

 
  

 
 

 
 

 
 

    
   

  
    

   
   

   

what Mayor Ed Lee had done for our city and because he died in his office, so when I 
tour the four options and four sights, I kept thinking that to honor such a great mayor 
and really his accomplishment as a first Chinese-American mayor from a major city and 
he really has done quite a bit and then also sacrificed his life for us. Then the word 
prominence kept coming up to my mind. So I would like to ask the committee to 
consider if it's possible a combination of maybe option two and four and create an 
option five that we could remember this great mayor through some storytelling, but 
more just so people will recognize it in International Terminal, both when they are 
bringing the family at the departure hall, as well as welcoming the people coming in the 
arrival hall. So if we could have an option that accomplish that, that stature of mayor 
Ed Lee, then it would be something that our community would really be grateful to and 
also would support. Thank you. 

President Mazzola said okay. Thank you. Then so could we do something, do some kind 
of rendering with her request? With 2 and 4 and come up with, then we'll have it for our 
meeting on the 18th. All right. Any other committee member want to make a comment 
or anything to say? 

Anthony Ribera stated I would have a question for Director Ivar. Doing that is it 
something that could be readily done without too much complication? Options two and 
four. 

Director Ivar Satero said you know, I think we will study that and then come back with a 
more fully vetted presentation on that and give you what the implications are. At its 
face, it looks doable as one of the options. So we can, we'll have a more fully vetted 
study at the next meeting. 

President Mazzola said alright. Any other committee person? 

Linda Crayton said I just have a question in terms of functionality and systematic in 
terms of process and how the decision would be made. And also I agree that some sort 
of prototype need to be brought back to everybody you can visualize and understand 
that. And then the cost. Who bears the cost and timing that goes along with that and in 
terms of is it something that's just going to go up or are we talking about something 
even further? Let's just look at the whole totality of what it is that we are talking about. 
Thank you. 

Melinda Franklin stated so on option two. One, one thing that struck me was, the 
overall, the top part with the wood structure as well as the metal that Ivar said you can 
move that, the metal to make it more of the wood just say Mayor Ed Lee or however we 
word it, but then I also liked the big walls. That was when you enter that, you see, and I 
know that you said that it's a part of the museum property. I'm wondering if there's 
some latitude we would have there to have one of those open walls when you first walk 
in as part of that formula. And then on the side, be able to tell that, do the storytelling 

Minutes, November 20, 2018, Page 10 



  

  
 

  
  

  
   

 
   
  

 
 
  

      
     

 
 

    
  

  
      

 
  

    
  

   
 

   
   

    
  

 
   

    
       

      
   

    
    

 
 

 
 

   
 

on that side as you wrap around. I don't know if I'm describing them well. I would need 
to show it to you on the map, but basically I would like to, you know, have that picture, 
that image of Mayor Lee and then the story around the side is something that I think 
would be quite powerful versus the back living room, which I don't think we would get 
as much traffic there and I think it's beautiful, but I just, I think it's more powerful to do 
it right up front. So I'd like us to explore that as a possibility. 

Alright. Anybody else? Okay. We're going to open up to anybody in the public. Anybody 
in the public want take the microphone and say anything? 

PUBLIC COMMENT 
Individuals may address the Committee on any topic within the Committee’s 
jurisdiction. Please fill out a “Request to Speak” form and submit it to the Airport 
Commission Secretary. 

Good afternoon, Committee members. My name is Malcolm Yeung. I'm a member of 
the board of directors of the Chinese Chamber of Commerce and I'm here along with 
the two of my fellow board members, Mr. Francis Wong and Ringo. Oh, Francis So and 
Ringo Wong. Excuse me, they’re brother in-laws also. You know, first of all, I just 
wanted to say thank you so much to the airport staff for that tour. I want to echo Anni's 
comments. It really, really made this process come alive and I think it really helped us 
understand, you know, and visualize how we can honor Mayor Lee and I really want to 
thank you for that. You know, I think option two was certainly amazing and I think, you 
know, from the Chinese Chamber of Commerce perspective, we really thought that 
that was an incredible option. We love option four as well because, you know, that's 
sort of the area where you exit and people first see it. But we wanted to also suggest an 
option five or at this point its option six, um, you know, which is possibly exploring, 
doing some kind of storytelling process in the A and G waiting areas. It’s just past the 
checkpoint terminals as was mentioned by one of our board members. People come in, 
pass the checkpoint. It's an area where you can stop and maybe that's an area where 
people can kind of reflect, and so we wanted to suggest that to see if it was possible to 
explore that as well. But lastly, I'd be remiss if I didn't mention this. I think it's 
important. I thought this tour was amazing, but I also want to put on the table the idea 
and a suggestion that the terminal be named after Mayor Lee, Edwin M. Lee 
International Terminal and that the signage could be done appropriately. We certainly 
would love to see Mayor Lee's name and terminal under the San Francisco International 
sign outside. We know that in Los Angeles, LAX, the Tom Bradley International 
Terminal is done in the same way and we just like to suggest that, uh, and, you know, I 
know from the community standpoint, that's something that I think people would be 
really, really excited about. Thank you. 

President Mazzola said all right, thank you for your comments. Anybody else? 
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Wayne Lee said thank you, Mr. President. So I'm hesitant to say because we're a city 
nearby, but I did thank you for staff for the incredible… I also echo you..It's just a lot of 
work put into this place. Very thoughtful. So I just want to recognize the work that 
you've done. I just wanted to put some ideas in your mind that when you know, things 
like Edwin. He's always a very jovial person and I thought that came across everywhere, 
his iconic mustache and his iconic smile. I don't, I don't think it'd be a stretch to have. 
When people come to the International Terminal, that they see his face or see his 
likeness. Um, because I think it's very welcoming. He's always been a very welcoming 
person, so to have a statue of something also to show, welcome people in his natural 
form. I think that's very welcoming. So just want to put that in your mind. 

President Mazzola said once again, thank you for your commentary right here. 

Darryl Honda stated sorry, I actually missed the tour this morning and I'll read from my 
phone. Good morning, commissioners. My name is Darryl Honda. I would first like to 
thank you for your public service and for the deliberation that you're putting towards 
this matter today, what is before you today. I believe that it's your decision 
commissioners, whether, as Malcolm had indicated, to naming the terminal after the 
mayor or give a dedication area. I think that it is very important and there's a big 
distinguishing factor between the two. I'm here to support the naming of that terminal 
to the Edwin Ma Lee, the San Francisco International Terminal. Here are my thoughts 
and why I feel it should be named that. I think really we need to think back to the when, 
the why and what Edwin Ma Lee’s legacy will be as the 43rd Mayor of San Francisco. 
The when was in 2011. The why was our add time. Back then our mayor was Gavin 
Newson was recently elected to Lieutenant Governor and had to leave that post to 
accommodate that position. At the time our city was facing, you know, huge 
repercussions from the largest stock market crash since the Great Depression that was 
Q3 of 2008, and let's be honest, politically, nobody really wants to take a helm of a 
sinking ship. So the powers that be at that time said, hey, I know, let's get Ed Lee to 
assume that role. He was the Controller. He had managed our city departments and he 
may not be able to right the ship, but he'll probably be able to keep that ship afloat for 
two years until we can elect a new mayor. What will Edwin Ma Lee’s legacy be at the 
helm? Not only did he right the ship, he brought San Francisco to a full head of steam 
through personal tireless effort from his administration and through careful 
consideration, even through the commissions as we are today, I personally am on the 
Board of Appeals for the last six years and I was appointed by our late great Edwin Ma 
Lee. Here are few examples of the things that he did as mayor. He tackled a lot of 
things that previous administrations, to be honest, wouldn't even touch. One -- he 
revamped and rebuilt our public housing system. That's something that no one had 
wanted to touch for decades at a time. And I've been here 40 years through, I believe 
nine administrations. Um, you know, he filled mid-Market which had been vacant for, 
some of these buildings, had been vacant for up to 60 years or since the sixties, excuse 
me. And then by filling those, continued to fill our tax bases that will further help San 
Francisco and almost perpetuity. Also I've got to say that, you know, he built the arena. 
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I mean, he made that. He was a force to be reckoned to bring that arena in San 
Francisco. As a long-term native of the city who has two adult children, I was tired of 
driving to San Jose and Oakland to see events. Now we have that great, great arena 
here in our city and he brought it to areas that were underserved, that needed tax base 
and needed revenue to be generated. You know, in closing, in 2010, my friend Ed was 
really looking forward to just retiring, to spend things with his passions, his wife, his 
kids, golf, and sports. You know, he was kind of corralled into being the Mayor of San 
Francisco and he did such a great job as an interim Mayor that they really roped him 
into becoming and running for election for the second year. And that was something 
that, you know, a lot of people don't know, he did not really want to do. He was brought 
into a room with the powers that be, Feinstein, Brown, our late Rose Pak, and at the 
end of that meeting the slogan was born Run Ed Run. I don't really know if it was from 
that meeting or that he wanted to get away from the meeting, you know, but he did a 
fantastic job and I think it's only fitting that to commemorate his years of service and 
the wonderful things that he did to the city that he would... sorry to take up so much 
time. Thank you. 

President Mazzola said well, thanks for your comments. Real quick, was anybody 
timing him, we only got two minutes. 

Reverend Norman Fong said to support what Anni said and Malcolm especially. But 
here's the real issue. And a great job you did with two and four especially, but bottom 
line are we renaming the International Terminal in honor of Mayor Ed Lee. Because, for 
me, it's the name that counts more than anything else. My name is Little Dragon in 
Chinese and there's a reason behind that that I love. So bottom line is are we going to 
name the International Terminal after Mayor Lee? That's what I care most about. 

ADJOURNMENT 

President Mazzola what we're going to do is we're going to adjourn. Thank you all for 
your participation, and we will go on the 18. What time? Ten o'clock? 

Corina Monzón said approximately 10 o’clock at the conclusion of the regularly 
scheduled Airport Commission meeting. 

President Mazzola said today was a short one. We got through before 10 and on the 
18th, it will probably be a short one. We’ll set it for 10 o’clock. This committee, 10 
o’clock, on the 18th at City Hall, Room 400. Thank you very much. 

(Original signed by: Corina Monzón) 
C. Corina Monzón 
Airport Commission Secretary 
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